

Kerrville Independent School District

1009 Barnett Street Kerrville, TX 78028 (830) 257-2200

Dear KISD Families,

We want to keep our students engaged and prepared for virtual learning in the weeks ahead, we have provided educational resources and activities for students and parents called "Learning From Home" that is now available on our website at https://www.kerrvilleisd.net/domain/2188. Through these resources, there are activities for students to work on this week beginning today through Friday, March 27, 2020.

As we begin the transition into virtual learning for our students beginning on Monday, March 30, 2020, there are a few steps that parents can take now to help make the transition smoother.

Beginning on Monday, students in ECC through 4th grade will use and connect with their student's teacher through the SeeSaw App.

Students in grades 5 through high school will use their KISD Microsoft Office 365 accounts.

Fifth graders do not currently have Office 365, but accounts have been created for them to use for KISD Virtual Learning.

In order to get login instructions and information to students, we need all parents to make sure their contact information is updated in Skyward, specifically phone numbers and email addresses. As we get virtual learning started our staff will be reaching out *primarily through email* to deliver learning instructions for students. Therefore, it is vital we have a current email address that parents have ready access to in order to receive this communication.

If you have access to Skyward and have logged on previously, please take a few minutes now to do so and make sure your email and phone number information is up to date. If you have not used Skyward, campus staff will be available to assist you in updating your information beginning Wednesday, 3/25/2020.

CLICK HERE for Skyward Access instructions.

Additionally, if you have blocked phone or email contact from KISD, please unblock KISD to receive important communications during this time. All communication will be through a district callout and/or district email and shared on the district website at www.kerrvilleisd.net, our KISD App and our Facebook and Twitter pages.

If you have any questions or concerns, please call your child's school and our staff will be happy to assist you.

Later this week we will provide more information on the transition to "Virtual KISD".

Thank you,

Mark J. Foust Superintendent, Kerrville ISD